ELAINE L. CHAO WASHINGTON

February 19, 2023

To: Mrs. Lydia Koo Chao

My father, Dr. James S. C. Chao (趙錫成 博士), and I are very sad to hear of the passing of the great Master Hsing Yun.

We still remember vividly our visit with the Master during our last visit to Kaohsiung on October 17, 2016, through your kind arrangement. It was an incredibly inspiring and educational visit to meet the Master and have the unique opportunity to hear his insightful perspectives and learn of his many contributions to the world.

Please forward my father, my family, and my sincerest condolences. The Master's memory is deep in our thoughts and hearts.





